

SJAC Parent Committee Meeting

July, 12 2021

6:30-7:30 pm, Zoom

Attendees: Meg Zeigler, Pete & Kristen Holcroft, Marc & Jodi Swanholm, Tracy & Jeff Kiesel, Christine Volm, Erin McGlynn, Kristin Fitzpatrick

Welcome - Meg Zeigler

New Business - Pete Holcroft

1. Volunteer Sign-up Change Proposal

Send out google doc with Parent Committees on it and every family has to sign up for one

A Parent Committee member would be in charge of each group and then coordinate that group for meets

Proposed groups:

- Meet set-up/clean up

- Parking lot

- Officials

- Safety/Meet Directors

- Fundraising

- Team Committee

- Banquet

- Staging/Chaperoning/timing

- Concessions/pro-shop/entrance

- Travel

Idea would be that this is your group for the year - switching would not be encouraged

Consider taking timing off and have visiting clubs help with timing

- Would like to keep this to two timers to keep deck more open

- UMLY used two timers only and had multiple color coded timing watches which helped

- Considering having a raffle for volunteer timers

If we use this system, would we need to change the amount of volunteer hours

- Will need to look at this and then figure out a metric and the committee head will keep tabs on people meeting the requirement

- Need to make sure people from each age group are involved and broken up for the meets so they are all covered

Consider breaking volunteer groups by seasons fall/spring and/or rotate groups in spring so people can change if they don't like their group

Meets will stay smaller like they were during COVID with age groups together both boys and girls (about 150 per session), which will limit spectators

- Live stream will also be offered at the meets

- There will be some paid spectator entry

- Gator would likely have more spectator entry due to the caliber of the meet

 - want to try to have a tent with beer and the live stream for Gator to fit additional spectators (this would be paid entry)

Need to revisit at next meeting with ideas on this proposal

2. New Fundraising Ideas

Set fundraisers at set times, so they are predictable

Will re-visit next meeting to finalize

1. Swim-a-thon

Need to register with USA Swimming ASAP

February 2022

Estimated profit: \$20K

2. Golf Tournament

May 2022

Tyler researching this and will report next meeting

Estimated profit: \$15K

Will make more money with sponsors

Consider Woodcrest CC

Kristin Fitzpatrick offered to help

3. Wine and Beer Tasting

Sept/Oct 2021

Estimated profit: \$5K

Contact Mark Valenzano re: use of winery or Brotherton Brewery for the event

Would like to use Valenzano banquet room

It's a little far, so Brotherton might be a better option

If at Brotherton, would need to use the outside

Each group to donate a basket worth \$250

Jeff will start talking with Mark V.

Parent night out

Dinner or just snacks

Committee Head Reports

1. Volunteer Coordinator – Christine Volm

1. Volunteer missing hours bills were sent out in July

2. Meet Coordinator - Missy Lang

No report

3. Officials Coordinator - Stephanie Zane

No report

4. Fundraising Coordinator – Pete Holcroft

1. Need a replacement coordinator

Pete will chair if no one will do it and then find people to run events

2. NFL Football Pool

Estimated profit: \$6-8K

3. Superbowl Pool

Estimated profit: \$2K

4. NCAA Basketball Pool

Estimated profit: \$2K

5. Treasurer's Report – Kristen Holcroft

No report

6. NL Pro-Shop – Jami Bocaj

No report

7. Travel Coordinator – Meg Zeigler

Working on hotels for NC meet and other known meets next year

8. Community Service – Marleen Schwartz, Stephanie Jacovoni

No Report

9. Banquet - Lauren Greer, Amy Schmidt

No Report

Group Leaders Reports (If items to discuss, team building, questions, etc.)

1. Bronze – Marc Mancinelli

No Report

2. Silver – Sue Massott, Shana Klein, Rachel Negro

No Report

3. Gold – Need group leader

4. Gold Select– Kristin Fitzpatrick, Jeff Kiesel

No Report

5. Senior – Need group leader

6. Platinum – English Pike

No Report

New Business

1. Are group leaders needed for new groups?

2. Nutrition info in general and at meets

Pre-work out scooping has been going on at meets - this is not encouraged

Pete wants to add an educational piece on nutrition and on mental training (sports psychologist)

Chris Gaffney has some good nutrition contacts they are talking with

Wants to add mentorship with Platinum and Gold Select swimmers

3. Dryland training for next year?

Tyler is working on this with Outlaw and Pete will have update next meeting